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Mailing Label
Please check the expira-

tion on your mailing label on
this newsletter. If it has a date
of 2011 or prior, it’s time to
renew your dues. If it says
“Complimentary Copy”, we’d
like to invite you to join our
Alumni membership to
support our Scholarship Fund.

Dues are only $5.00 per
year. We encourage you to
help support the Scholarship
Fund by renewing on time.
Use the form inside the back
cover. No renewal notices are
sent out.

2011 Fundraiser to
be held at Cooley’s
Gardens
By Mason Branstetter

When you are given lemons you
make lemonade. We received the
news in mid-December that the
Oregon Resort had scheduled
another organization to use the
Pavilion on August 5, 2011 which
was the date that we had thought
was already on their calendar for
our Scholarship Fundraiser.

 We “dusted off” our file of
alternative sites and took a fresh
look with the location, size and
accommodations being the primary
considerations. Ideally the site
would accommodate our expected
400 attendees, be in a location in or
near Silverton and be economically
viable.

The over-all expenses are very
important considerations as we
want to provide a maximum benefit
to our members at a minimum cost
and still provide for some fund
raising for our Scholarship Pro-
gram.

It is noteworthy that the Mount
Angel Oktoberfest Beer Hall has
been demolished this year and they
are building a new facility to be
completed for their 2011 festival;
so that site was out of the question
for this year. But we will keep it in
mind for potential future use.

We considered the 7-Brides
Brew Pub but it is too small and if
we were to use it we would have to
rent some portable toilets and a tent
of adequate size to complement the
existing inside seating area. Addi-
tional tables and chairs would also

have to be rented. The fact that we
would have multiple seating areas
was not very satisfactory.

We asked the Silver Falls School
District for a waiver to permit the
consumption of alcohol in the old
High School gym so we could have
a “Prom-like” Fundraiser at the old
school. They respectfully declined
the request while also
complimenting all of you for
supporting such a just cause of
providing financial support to the
following generations of Foxes.

After much analysis, Rick Ernst
offered us the opportunity to use
one or more of his huge production
sheds at Cooley’s Gardens located
at the NW corner of Silverton Road
and Brush Creek Road, just a
couple miles west of town.

The Board of Trustees visited the
facility in February and confirmed
that the site will be just fine. It
offers the advantage over the
Garden Pavilion of being near
parking and more accessible for
those of us who have some diffi-
culty walking a distance. There is a
huge paved area around the facility
that provides the opportunity to be
flexible in regards to how we will
set up the affair. The costs will be
kept at a minimum; however, we
will have to rent tables, chairs and
toilets.

Rick passed away suddenly
March 2nd, but his wife, Kati,
recently confirmed that she would
be honored for all of us to partici-
pate in the Fundraiser at Cooley’s
Gardens. She said Rick had been
excited about hosting it.

We are very concerned that
everyone knows that we will be in a
large pole barn and there just might

be a possibility of a cool breeze
after sunset. After all, this is
Oregon and one should always be
prepared for a chilly evening. So
come prepared and wear something
comfortable and casual – very
casual and bring a light jacket or
sweater for that added protection.

The Wooden Nickel is talking
about bringing some free-standing
fire pits so we can have a few log
fires and stand around and kibitz
and drink our favorite beverage.

We will also have the silent
auction with many items from local
merchants and alumnae. You sure
don’t want to miss this one!

We are looking forward to an
extremely enjoyable evening of
reminiscing and limitless opportu-
nities to meet others from the old
school. So make your plans to
“come home” and attend the SHS
Scholarship Fundraiser.
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SILVERTON HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI EXPLANATION
AND STATEMENT OF GOALS

The Silverton High School Alumni Association (Tax ID #20-2021613) maintains a
501,(c),(3) tax designation and contributions are tax deductible. The Alumni
Association has been created specifically to:

1. develop perpetual funding for Silverton High School student scholarships,
2. become a clearing house for Alumni information by collecting and main-

taining a computer data base to assist in class reunion organization,
3. provide Bulk Mail Permit for class mailing (Minimum 250 items),
4. become a holding agency for class funds between reunions, and
5. provide information to Alumni through a semi-annual newsletter.

 FINANCIAL REPORT
As of  April 19, 2011

Invested Funds
Scholarship $817,988
Class Holding Funds $61,292

Operational Assets
Operating Funds $8,465
Marketing Inventory $2,481

Total $890,226

(Note: figures have been rounded to
the nearest dollar)

President’s Message
By Fred Kaser ‘54

Greetings Silverton alumni.
Since you or may not be aware

that the annual fundraiser and
reunion will not be at the Oregon
Gardens this year, I would still like
to encourage you to attend. It will
be a very casual, “backyard under
cover” type event at Cooley’s
packing facility at Brush Creek.

This will be a different atmo-
sphere from anything that has been
done before, but with the lack of
other area facilities it should be
adequate. There will be ample
parking and the site is level. In
another year there should be more
formal facilities available to us.

The scholarship fund keeps
growing which enables us to give
more scholarships and larger
amounts, which is good, as the cost
of higher education keeps increas-
ing faster than the means to pay for
it. Hope to see many of you in
August.

Officers and Trustees

Fred Kaser ‘54- President
Term/Office - 2014/2016
503.873.5990
38111 S Nowlens Bridge Rd.
Molalla, OR 97038
fkaser@onlinenw.com

Loel Wright ‘51- Vice President
Term/Office - 2015/2016
503.585-2849
1739 Nut Tree Dr. NW
Salem, OR 97304
LoJan54@pcez.com

Mike Bothum ‘70
Term Expires - 2016
503.873.3545
5162 Madrona Hts NE
Silverton, OR 97381
mike@silvertonrealty.com

Bob Wiesner ‘54
Term Expires - 2015
503.873-4188
10991 Saratoga Dr. NE
Salem, OR 97305

Judy Nunn ‘60
- Newsletter Editor

Term Expires - 2014
503.390.3816
4728 Jade St NE
Salem, OR 97305
nunnjk@comcast.net

Earle Beesley ‘52
Term Expires - 2014
503.391.2897
4265 Viewcrest Dr. S
Salem, OR 97302
alaskaearle1@aol.com

Jeanette Olafson ‘57
Term Expires - 2013
503.873.5588
7132 Gallon House Rd
Silverton, OR 97381
stanolaf@frontier.com

Mary Ann Miles ‘52
Term Expires - 2012
503.873.5507
305 Keene St
Silverton, OR 97381
mrskm1@aol.com

Mason Branstetter ‘63
- Secretary

Office Expires - 2012
503.873.3545
303 Oak St
Silverton, OR 97381
mason@silvertonrealty.com

Tracy Duerst ‘79 - Treasurer
Office Expires - 2012
503. 873.8441
14446 Riches RD SE
Silverton, OR 97381
djduerst@aol.com

Win a Garmin® GPS!
Raffle tickets are $5.00 each.
Need not be present to win!

Use the form on page 10 to order
your Garmin Raffle Tickets!
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2011 REUNION GUIDE
Class of 1941 ........................Pg. 4
Class of 1946 ...... 8/12..........Pg. 5
Class of 1951 ...... 8/6............Pg. 8
Class of 1952 ...... 6/3............Pg. 8
Class of 1956 ...... 8/5-6 .......Pg.15
Class of 1960 ...... 8/4/2012 ..Pg. 9
Class of 1961 ...... 8/5............Pg. 8
Class of 1962 ...... 8/6............Pg. 4
Multi 1965-75 .....8/6...........Pg.14
Class of 1966 ...... 8/6...........Pg.14
Class of 1971 ...... 8/5............Pg. 9
Class of 1976 ...... 8/6............Pg. 5
Class of 1979 ...... 7/16..........Pg. 9
Class of 1991 ...... 8/6............Pg. 5
Class of 2001 ...... 8/5............Pg. 9

Privacy Policy
SHSAA does not sell or trade names and/or addresses of alumni. Our
purpose is to keep a current database of all alumni. With this informa-
tion, we propose to help each class in locating their classmates when
they are planning a reunion. We do, however, share the addresses
within that class and with other alumni.

Editor’s Message
By Judy Nunn ‘60

This issue has been a challenge
with the many proposed date
changes, name changes, etc. for the
weekend of our Alumni Fundraiser.
We are pleased there are so many
organizations interested in keeping
with the annual Silverton tradi-
tions. August just wouldn’t be the
same without all the festivities we
have enjoyed for over 30 years.

We hope you’ll join the SHSAA
for dinner and reminiscing at
Cooley’s Gardens August 5, 2011.
The annual SHSAA Fundraiser
should bring many items on which
to bid. Remember all the funds
collected go directly into the
Scholarship Fund.

Our fee has not changed - $30
prior to Aug. 5, and $35 on that day
or at the gate. Tickets are now
available. See the order form at the
center of this newsletter.

Go Foxes!!
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Class of 1962
By George Pool

The class of ’62 has already
started the plans for their 50th
reunion in 2012. The committee
met last fall and again in January
2011. The dates for the 50th
reunion are August 11th and 12th of
2012. The plan is for a catered
dinner at Silver Falls State Park on
Saturday followed by a potluck
picnic at Coolidge and McClaine
Park in Silverton on Sunday. We
hope that by setting the date and
planning this far in advance we will
have a great time. Class members
that we would like to find are the
following:

MISSING CLASSMATES
Robert Allen
Tom Berhorst

Sharon Eiden-McClintic
Ray Johnson

Alvina Landwing-Ellis
Jim Moser

Terry Vaughn
If you aren’t getting our notices

by email, please send your email
address to gretcher@msn.com
today.

Plans for our annual “mini
reunion” are set for Saturday,
August 6, 2011 at the home of our
classmate Doug Fisher and his wife
Nancy. We have been meeting
every year for a potluck since our
40th reunion, either at a class
member’s home or Coolidge and
McClaine Park in Silverton. Doug
and Nancy live at 14226 Waldo
Hills Drive in the Victor Point area
south of Silverton.

We will have a beautiful setting
among the large trees in the yard of
the home they built themselves.
Chatting will begin at 11:00 a.m.
and pot luck at noon. For those who
like scavenger hunts, Doug plans to

Class Baskets
The silent auction, held during

every Alumni Scholarship
Fundraiser, has raised a consider-
able amount of money to be
awarded to SHS graduates. Most
years the Class Basket project has
raised enough money to account for
one scholarship.

The Class Basket project is a
way for everyone to contribute to
the scholarship fund.

Contact your class representative
to find out what the plans are for
your class contribution this year. It
may be cash donations ($59.00
from the class of ’59) or an item for
a themed basket for the silent
auction. Get your class involved in
the Class Basket project and raise
some dollars for the scholarship
fund.

Your class representative is listed
on pages 16-18 of this newsletter.

Homer Davenport
Community Festival
Parade

The SHS Alumni Association
will have a float in the parade on
Saturday August 6. We invite you
to join us!

Dress in your orange and black
and bring candy to toss to those
watching the parade. If you have
your old cheerleader outfit or
Letterman’s sweater please wear it.
Be ready to sing the Foxes fight
song “Cheer, Cheer for Old Silver-
ton”. See page 8 in the December
2010 issue. Can’t find your copy?
Go to the Alumni website -
www.shsfoxes.com and click on
newsletters.

To see all the festivities planned
for the weekend, click on the new
website: www.homerdavenport.com.

have a geo-cache somewhere on the
property.

This year our committee varies
but current members include Pam,
Theresa, Gretchen, Colleen,
Charlie, George, Doug, and
Georgie. Our next planning meeting
is at Georgie’s on Thursday, May
19 at 2 p.m., 575 Edgewood Dr.,
Silverton. If you would like to help
with the plans, please come and
join us.

Georgie Johnson - 503-873-4399
or lgjohnson62@frontier.com

George Pool - 503-873-5075 or
ggnkpool@msn.com.

Class of 1941
By Donna Liechty

Imagine our 70th this year. For
those of you who are still with us,
DO you want me to plan a reunion
luncheon and visitation period???

Let’s plan for some time around
the Homer Davenport celebration,
August 5-7. I would need more than
8 people (like last time) in atten-
dance ... or why bother?

Please answer me A.S.A.P. by
June 15th with your choice of food,
times, restaurant or catered, etc. I
will mail the setup as soon as a
decision is determined.

Hoping to hear from you soon!
Donna Liechty

(503) 845-7261
1 Towers Ln. Box 2161

Mt. Angel, OR 97362
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Class of 1976
35th Class Reunion
By Bonnie Brockamp

The class of 1976 is planning our
35th Class Reunion for Saturday,
August 6th, 2011.

7 Brides Brewing 990 N. 1st,
Silverton, OR  6:00 p.m. $25 per
person if paid by May 1st. $30 per
person after May 1st.  Please send
to Class of 1976 Reunion 1193 S.
Water A Silverton, OR 97381.

Missing Classmates:
Lani Adcock
Mike Adcock
Ron Allen
Jim Allen
Ken Ball
Ann Bean
Dana Bean
Patti Beutler
Cathy Bryant
Donna Burlison
Cindy Capen
Rena Carr
Shawn Comny
James Couey
Steve Dahlke
Theresa Dettwlyer
Mike Frederickson
Guy Fultz
Kerry Giroux
Dawn Goode
Jim Grover
Renee Hatton
Tammy Hinsley
 Janie Howell
Orey Innes
Terri Knaup
Kevin Kumble
Don Laycock
Rose Leipold
Craig Loverin
Brenda Martin
Greg Mattison
Karen Meadors
Jolene Minnick
Lanore Niemeyer
Diane Parr

David Phillips
Sharon Phillips
Paula Pratt
Tricia Rodgers
Toko Sakaguchi
Mike Saunders
Debbie Scott
Dana Silver
Chuck Sizelove
Kevin Tegland
Maria Torres
Loc Vo
Chuck Wenstrom
Jimmy Whitaker
Debbie Worthing
Karen Zerkel

Please contact Bonnie Brockamp
@jimbro4@frontier.com if you
know where any of these people
are.

Class of 1946
By Delores Blust

Mark your calenders for August
12, 2011 for our 65th class reunion.
The Reunion Committee has set the
date and we will be meeting soon
when we get some letters and
emails from class members. If you
would like to help and have
thoughts of what you would like to
happen, please contact one of us.

We are asking you to please send
us your current address and e-mail
addresses so we can keep you
informed on plans.

Committee: Donna Alm Wallace,
4950 Pennsylvania Ave. SE, Salem,
OR 97301 - 503-375-6327,

Lorraine Jones Herr, 11874 Hazel
Green Road NE, Silverton, OR
97381 - 503-873-4305,

Dolores Herr Blust , 3115
Oakcrest Dr. NW, Salem, Oregon
97304 - 503-873-1996.

Class of ’91
20th Reunion
By Darla McVay

Please join the class of ’91 for
our 20th reunion celebration on
Saturday, August 6th, 2011.  We
have activities planned for through-
out the day.  For the runners in the
class, we will have a team in the
Homer Classic 8K.  “Class of ’91-
Still Running Strong” T-shirts will
be available for participants of the
race so we can show our class
pride.  We will also be “Back in
Black” in the Homer Davenport
Community Festival parade on a
class float.  The morning events
will be followed by a family picnic
at Silver Falls State Park from noon
to 3:00 p.m.

In the evening, we will be
meeting for dinner, music, catching
up and reminiscing from 7-11 p.m.
at 7 Brides Tap Room in Silverton.
Cost for the dinner is $35 and there
will be a no host bar.  SUHS ’91
classmates should take some time
to review the enclosed insert and
submit your bio info, RSVP, and
pictures you would like to share.

Become a friend of Silverton
Ninety-one Reunion on Facebook
for all of the latest updates.  If you
have any questions or information
to share, please contact Darla
(Sawyers) McVay at
darlamcvay@hotmail.com and we
hope to see you in August!

Homer’s Website
Wondering about the events

planned for Homer Davenport
Community Festival?

Check out the new website:
www.homerdavenport.com
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Janece Davis
Wayne Smith
Tricia Wilson
Janice Culp

Memorial Donations
Memorial donations continue to

add to our scholarship fund. We
have received $2,940 since the
December 2010 newsletter.

For  Shirley Duerst:
Bonnie & Terry Sponsel

For Delores Peterson Esterberg:
Gerry Brubaker

For Darlene Bradley Coursey:
Priscilla & Tom Bradley

For Ed Graves:
Fredric Skirvin
Anonymous
Peggy Phillips
Marcia & Mason Branstetter

For  Virgil Kidder:
Fredric Skirvin
Anonymous

For Anita Robbins Zetterich:
Anonymous

For Rodger Boen:
Anonymous

For David Almquist:
Donna Strom
Carole Almquist

For Sandy Linn Ray:
Gerald Ray
Leon & Fran King

For Cliff Imel:
David Dyrud

For Bill Duncan:
Marcia & Mason Branstetter
Judy & Larry Nunn

SCHOLARSHIP
FUND UPDATE
By Tracy Duerst, Treasurer

The SHSAA continues to receive
generous donations from our
friends, family, businesses and
alumni. The interest earned on
these donations provides scholar-
ships for our high school graduates.

Any amount is appreciated! The
total of donations since the Decem-
ber 2010 newsletter is $1,719.00.

$100 to $500
William Kleeman
Louis Wampler
Patrick & Marcella Conley
Raymond Cowan
Carolyn Schreiber
Tom & Janice Wareham
Wendel Mann
Lorraien Herr
Phyllis Bolton
Eldon Eagan

Up to $99
Jan Slawson
Michele Fennimore
Judi Knapp
Carol Rickard
Anonymous
Wayne Hug
David Doerfler
Diane Benya
Gary Kellar
James Egan
Phyllis Brevson
Thomas Reed
PGE Employee Anonymous

In Memoriam
This column is to pay tribute to

fellow students, parents and
teachers. This is not a “recent” list
necessarily. We will print names
others have submitted, and the
actual recent losses we note from
the newspapers and word of mouth.

If you’ve lost a loved one or
know of someone who should be
listed, please let us know.

Many times we receive a note
that one is deceased, but no date
given. If you can assist with the
incomplete dates, we at the Alumni
Association would greatly appreci-
ate your help.

Information should be sent to the
Editor of this Newsletter, Judy
Nunn, (info on page 2).

There was a misprint in the Dec.
2010 issue. John Ryan ’54 is not
deceased. Our apologies for the
error.
Chester Cardiff (Silverton School
District Administrator) - 10/24/10

’35 Beth Sypher Palmer - 1/13/11
’36 Daniel Snyder - 2/7/11
’38 Don Christenson - 9/20/10
’39 Marjorie Kaufman Paulson - 1/23/11
’42 June Buell Arnold - 11/15/10
’43 Bill Duncan - 12/19/10
’43 Jim Nelson - 1/16/11
’43 Ray Elliott - 3/4/11
’43 Norma Lewis DeForest - 3/7/11
’46 Bill Dobbins - 11/6/10
’47 Patricia Heater McElhaney - 2/3/11
’48 Marian Myren Gilbert - 1/4/11
’50 Juanita Myers Mallorie - 3/21/11
’51 Maxine Brandenburg - (unknown)
’52 Georgia Bowers McBride - 6/12/10
’53 Nadine Small St. Louis - 9/29/10
’55 John Magee - 3/7/11
’55 Donna Walker Bowers - 4/3/11
’56 Virgil Kidder - 8/14/10
’56 Ardyce Crawford Schaecher -

12/10/10
’57 Linda Eldred Gentry - 2/5/11
’57 Keith Kaser - 3/2/11
’57 Robert Howell - 3/19/11
’58 William Worley - 3/13/10
’58 Archie Kimsey - 11/9/10
’58 Elvira Maier Bye - 3/5/11

’58 Shirley Simpson Antonson - 3/27/11
’62 Jerry Heater - 11/14/10
’65 John Kaser - 3/22/11
’66 Karen Weaver Jackson - 1/29/11
’71 Rick Ernst - 3/2/11
’72 Marla Oelkers - 3/4/11
’75 Roger Fish - 1/20/11
’77 Lyle Wickline - 11/3/1976
’05 Michael Graetzer - 12/11/10
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Homer Davenport
Community Festival
Moves Forward

The Silverton Rotary Club has
stepped forward to continue the
long-standing tradition of a festival
the first weekend in August that
celebrates the heritage and impact
of Homer Davenport.

The Rotary group has met with
several of the local organizations
that partner with the traditional
festival to make the weekend a
success, and all have stepped up to
continue their involvement in the
annual event. The parade, car show,
arts & crafts booths, food booths
and davenport races are all still
happening the first weekend in
August!

Also, the Rotary group will take
on the organization and coordina-
tion of the Silverton Strawberry
Festival on June 19th (Father’s
Day) this year.

If you are interested in volunteer-
ing for either of these long-standing
Silverton community events or
would like to find out how your
business can be a sponsor, log on to
www.homerdavenport.com.

Within the next few weeks,
vendor applications and event
details will be up on the new
website and available for signup.

The Silverton Rotary Club
wishes to thank all of those that
have shown support during this
transition.
Stacy Palmer, IOM
Executive Director
Silverton Chamber of Commerce
426 S. Water Street
Silverton, OR 97381
(503) 873-5615
info@silvertonchamber.org
www.silvertonchamber.org

For Jerry Heater:
Judy & Larry Nunn
SUHS Class of 1961
Astrid, Carole, Carmen, Joyce,

Kay, Marian, Nancy, Paulette,
Shirley & Sue

Wayne & Dolores Linschied
Thomas & Janice Shepherd
Rollin & Sharon Mills
William & Sharon Schaffer
Dennis & Karen Taylor
Gretchen Rhyne
Steve & Cheryl Wareham
Larry & Georgie Johnson
Gladys Daugherty
Dale & Sally Meisenheimer
Colleen Johnson
Doug & Nancy Fisher
Wendel Mann
Michael & Tomina Wolff
Marcia & Mason Branstetter

For Rick Ernst:
Judy & Larry Nunn
Carmen & John Smith
Dale & Sally Meisenheimer
Jacquie Wiesner
Stan & Jeanette Olafson
Mary Ann Miles

For Robert Roth:
Loretta & Ray Kaser

For William Dobbins:
Peggy Phillips

For Jean Qualey:
Annis Myren
Stan & Jeanette Olafson

For Linda Eldred Gentry:
George & Shirley Smith
Dale & Sally Meisenheimer
Dave & Marcella Gentry
Stan & Jeanette Olafson

For John Magee:
Dave & Marcella Gentry
Robert Robbins

For Shirley Antonson:
Ron & Shirley Russell
Barbara Bender
Carole Almquist

For Keith Kaser:
Stan & Jeanette Olafson

For Elvira Maier Byd:
Shirley Smith
Joan Kelly
Jacquie Wiesner

For Juanita Mallorie
Sue Hannan

The Alumni Association thanks
all donors for their contributions to
the scholarship fund. We couldn’t
do this without your help.

If you have not received a receipt
for your tax deduction, please
notify our Treasurer, Tracy Duerst
or Secretary, Mason Branstetter.
Contact info is on page 2 of this
newsletter.

Support the Alumni
Scholarship Fund

Pewter Fox Pins ....................$5.00
T-Shirts ...............................$15.00
Polo Shirts (S to XL) ..........$22.00
Caps ....................................$15.00
Sweatshirts .........................$22.00
Annuals ...............................$10.00
Annual Membership .............$5.00
Lifetime Membership .......$500.00

All items are available at the
office at 303 Oak St. during Silver-
ton Realty business hours.

If you’d like to order from the list
above, contact Mary Ann Miles at
(503) 873-5507 or Email
mrskm1@aol.com. Postage varies
from $5.00 to $8.00, depending
upon your location.
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Class of 1951
By Loel Wright

The Class of ’51 will hold its
60th class reunion on August 6th.
There are registration forms
inserted in this newsletter.

We will again meet for dinner at
Roth’s West Salem Hospitality
Center, beginning at 5:00 p.m. in
the Oregon room. The address is
1130 Wallace Road, West Salem.
There is parking for your conve-
nience and an elevator at the rear
of the building.

We look forward to renewing
life-long friendships and hope to
see you soon

Remember, you can also attend
the Alumni Fundraiser on August
5th. It will be held at Cooley’s
Gardens this year. That address is
11553 Silverton Rd. NE, but you
will need to enter off Brush Creek
Rd. There is plenty of parking.
Further information is on page 10
of this newsletter.

Missing are addresses for the
following:

Keith Bonner
Maxine Brandenburg
Eddie Conklin
Pearl Wattier Craig
Elsie Smith Darnielle
Allen Evans
Clay Jennings
Norma Leathers
Jim Monroe
Delmar Oleman
Janice Soderquist
Lois Roop Stingle

If you have any questions or
concerns, please call 503-585-2849
or E-mail lojan54@pcez.com.

Visit our Alumni website: www.shsfoxes.com

Class of  ‘61 Plans
50th Reunion
By John Smith

The SHS Class of ‘61 will hold
its 50th reunion in conjunction with
Homer Davenport Community
Festival on the first weekend in
August 2011.  Please mark your
calendars for August 5, 6, 7, 2011.
On Friday morning there will be a
golf tournament at Evergreen.  That
evening we will join the “Alumni
& Friends Scholarship Fundraiser”
at Cooley’s Gardens.  On Saturday
morning we will have a float in the
Homer Davenport Community
Festival parade.  That evening we
have reserved the Orchid Ballroom
at the Oregon Garden Resort for
socializing, dinner, and a brief
program.   At the suggestion of
Larry Todd, we will have a table to
display artifacts (including pic-
tures) from our high school days.
Edd Oster is assisting with this
project. On Sunday morning we
will meet informally at 9:00 for the
Lion’s Club breakfast in Coolidge
& McClaine Park.

Our co-chairman, Lowell
Kuenzi, is in charge of the golf
tournament on Friday and our float
in Saturday’s parade.

We are making good progress on
a class booklet and have some
interesting bios for some class-
mates about whom we had little
previous info.  As of 5 years ago we
had located all of our classmates
except, Monika Wiehler
Hartmann.  Linda Hunt Cates
and Lorna Wright Cote have
gone missing again.  If you have a
lead that could help us find any
of these three, please let us know.
Vi Reid Anderson who has a strong
background in publications has
agreed to help with producing the
booklet.

Details and registration informa-
tion will be provided by email,
letters and telephone call to class-
mates.  For more information or to
make suggestions please contact
John or Carmen Smith at (503)
873-7741.  Or email us at
randomjohn@aol.com

Win a Garmin® GPS!
Raffle tickets are $5.00 each.
Need not be present to win!

Use the form on page 10 to order
your Garmin Raffle Tickets!

Class of 1952
ByMary Ann Miles

Our luncheons have been fun and
well attended. Our next lunch will
be June 3, 2011 at 11:30 a.m. at the
Wooden Nickel on Pine Street.
Please try to join us.

The 2011 Alumni Scholarship
Fundraiser will be held Friday,
August 5, 2011 at Cooley’s Gar-
dens on Silverton Road. Please
check other articles in this newslet-
ter for other information. The
Friday night event includes buffet
dinner, Silent Auction, 50/50 Raffle
and chance to see friends from
other classes.

Saturday August 6, 2011 we will
meet at the home of Ted and Jody
Debacon in Silverton for our 8th
Annual Pot Luck Picnic. We will
send more information later. Watch
for our orange flyer!!

As always, if you have questions
call Patti (503) 390-2628 or Mary
Ann (503) 873-5507. We hope to
see everyone soon.
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Class of 1979 to
Celebrate 50th
Birthdays
By Tracy Duerst

Members of the class of 1979
will soon be turning 50 and it’s
time to celebrate this milestone!!!
We will celebrate this occasion
with a potluck at Silver Falls State
Park on Saturday, July 16th at noon.
The lodge at North Falls has been
reserved by a generous classmate
who will need to be reimbursed for
his costs.

If you plan on attending, please
send $10 per person as soon as
possible to Tracy Duerst, 14446
Riches Road SE, Silverton, Oregon
97381. Checks should be made
payable to Tracy Duerst.

Please bring a main dish and/or
salad plus beverages and table
service for yourself; Birthday cake
will be provided. We have access to
a full kitchen and seating will be
available. Volunteers will be
needed to clean up after the event,
so all help will be appreciated. The
keys to the lodge need to be re-
turned by 7 p.m.

There is a day use fee of $5
unless you have an annual pass. If
you are interested in camping,
availability is limited. Reservations
can be made by calling Reserva-
tions NW 1-800-452-5687.

Are you aware you can read the Alumni News on our website?

Attention:
Class of 2001

The Class of 2001 is having our
10-year Reunion on Friday, August
5th, 2011!

Details: 7pm - 11pm
Seven Brides Brewing Tap Room
990 N First Street, Silverton
Invitations will be mailed out

sometime in late May/early June. If
you haven’t received yours by mid-
June, please contact Kelly Harris at
kellybean607@gmail.com, as I may
have an incorrect address or not
have one at all!

Also, here’s a list of classmates
for whom we still have no informa-
tion:

Chad Albright
Frank Aleman
Jeffery Brooks
Jerrad Davis
Megan Dickinson
Mark Dietrich
Dennis Dunn
Autumn Eckstein
Noah Gould
Troy Jeffers
Ryan Jorgenson
William Moises
Jamie Opitz
Robert Richardson, Jr.
Alma Rodriguez
Mitchell Stadeli
Vetta Tickenoff
Lynnita Watson

For questions or address updates,
please contact Kelly at the email
address listed above.

We also have a Facebook group!
Search “Silverton High School
Class of 2001” to get updates and
stay connected with old classmates!

Attention
Class Reps

Please check your contact info
at the back of this newsletter. If

you’ve changed your Email,
address and I’ve missed the
change, let me know ASAP!

Nunnjk@comcast.net
(503) 390-3816

Class of 1960
By Judy Nunn

 Last year it was decided to have
a 70th birthday party for all of our
class members in 2012. Reserva-
tions have been made at the Elks
Lodge for August 4, 2012. Confir-
mation will be verified when we
get closer to that date. Watch the
notices in the Alumni Newsletter.

If you change your address, be
sure to notify me at 503-390-3816
or Nunnjk@comcast.net  Also if
you have Email and are not receiv-
ing notices from our class, please
let me know your current Email
address. You don’t want to miss the
birthday party or our next reunion!

The 2011 Alumni Fundraiser
will be held at Cooley’s Gardens
on August 5th. I will have a table
reserved for our class. You can
purchase tickets ($30) directly
from SHSAA. The form is in the
center of this newsletter.

Class of 1971
Plan to connect and catch up

with classmates on Friday, August
5, during the Alumni Reunion
Dinner & Fundraiser at Cooley’s
Gardens. There will not be a
separate mailing so please sign up
and purchase your ticket, using the
newsletter form. Be sure to indicate
your class year and look for the
tables flagged 1971 when you
arrive. Hope to see you then!

Call with any questions:
Linda Schmidt Anderson 503-

873-3922.
Elaine Simmons Marvel 310-

913-4302.



SHS Alumni Association
Annual Scholarship Fundraiser

All Silverton High School Alumni and Friends are invited to attend
our annual community social event on August 5, 2011. This year the

Fundraiser and dinner will be held at Cooley’s Gardens. The tables may be reserved by a
personal representative(s) of your class ONLY from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

No-host Bars open at 5:00 p.m. - Dinner buffet starts at 6:00 p.m.

Advance tickets cost $30 and are available by mail when you return the attached
registration OR they can be picked up at Silverton Realty. (Must be 21 or over to attend)
Tickets sold on August 5th, the day of the party, will cost $35.
The back gate on Brush Creek Road opens at 4:30 so you my explore and enjoy Cooley’s Gardens. Enjoy the
view from the gazebo, or stroll through the beautiful display grounds. Cooley’s is located at 11553 Silverton Rd.
NE, but turn onto Brush Creek Rd. to enter in the back gate. The festivities will be held in an outbuilding, so
dress is casual. We suggest a sweater or light jacket in case it should get windy as we will be outside, but under
cover. During past fundraisers, over 400 friends and alumni helped us raise scholarship money to be awarded to
graduating seniors. We hope you can join us!

Fill out the registration below and please bring it with you to pick up your tickets at Silverton Realty, 303 Oak
Street, Silverton, OR 97381.  If you are unable to drop in, just send us the registration along with your fee and
your tickets will be mailed to you if we receive this order by July 20th.  Requests received after July 20th will
have their tickets available at the alumni ticket counter as you enter Cooley’s Gardens.

NEW!! Special Raffle for a “Garmin® GPS” - Need not be present to win!!
$5.00 for each ticket may be included in your check for Fundraiser tickets. Fill in the
information below. See page 14 for more information.

..................................... Cut here and RETURN BOTTOM PORTION ONLY ....................................

NOTE: If you have
special dietary needs due
to health problems, please
let us know when you
purchase your tickets.

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO SHSAA
Name #1:_____________________________________________________________________

Name #2:_____________________________________________________________________

Your mailing address: ___________________________________________________________

Home Phone ___________ Cell Phone _______________ Email________________________

Names assigned to any additional tickets: ___________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
Graduation Year: Yourself _______ Spouse________ Scholarship Donation: $ ____________

Fundraiser Tickets (includes dinner) @$30.00 each _____Ticket Total: $ _______________

Garmin Raffle Tickets (Need not be present to win) ____ @$5.00 each: $ _______________

Total Amount Enclosed: $ _________________

Mail to: SHSAA - 303 Oak St., Silverton OR 97381



The Silverton High School Alumni Association will sponsor a SILENT AUCTION at the Alumni
Scholarship Fundraiser and dinner at Cooley’s Gardens on August 5, 2011. The annual auction is held  in
order to raise money to help support the Scholarship Program for graduating seniors of SHS. All money
from the Silent Auction will go directly to the Scholarship Fund. SHS has a student body of nearly 1100
with approximately 50 participating in the scholarship program. Your contribution to the Auction will
help provide continued support of this program.

Specifically, we are seeking your donation of any new, unused item(s), SHS memorabilia or antiques
for the Auction. Monetary donations are also accepted. In addition, we need volunteers to help with set-
up and running of the Auction. No experience is necessary and all volunteers will be greatly appreciated!

Nelson & Frances Page and Richard & Pat Aarhus have repeated their donations as in previous years.
Bid on a 3-night stay at Sunriver, Oregon or fly to Kona, Hawaii to join Richard and Pat Aarhus for a
one-week stay with them in their condo. (Transportation is not included.)

THANK YOU in advance for your donation in the 2011 Auction! Please fill out the bottom section of
this letter and return it to SHS Alumni Association, 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 97381 or contact: Judy
Nunn at (503) 390-3816 or email nunnjk@comcast.net.

......................................................................... Cut here........................................................................
YES!!!! I’LL HELP WITH THE AUCTION!!!!

NAME ________________________________________ TELEPHONE__________________

BUSINESS __________________________________________________________________

MAILING ADDRESS __________________________________________________________

( ) A GIFT IS AVAILABLE ( ) GIFT CERTIFICATE ENCLOSED

( ) GIFT WILL NEED TO BE PICKED UP ( ) HELP THAT NIGHT

( ) GIFT IS BEING MAILED/DELIVERED ( ) HELP WITH OPERATION

( ) MONETARY DONATION ENCLOSED - Please make check payable to SHSAA.
Tax Receipt will be mailed. Donations are tax deductible under 501(c)(3) tax code.

Forms must be received by the Auction Committee by July 20, 2011.

Items may be brought to the Silverton Realty (303 Oak St., Silverton) to be included in the Auction.

Please return form to Silverton High School Alumni Association, 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 97381.

QUESTIONS: Please contact  Judy Nunn (503) 390-3816 or Carmen Smith (503) 873-7741.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!!!

Silent Auction
at the annual

Alumni Scholarship Fundraiser
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Hall of Phame
The Silverton High School

Alumni Association is seeking to
create a Hall of Fame Educational
achievement database of Silverton
High School Alumni. This database
would contain information on
alumni who have received doctor-
ate degrees. Initial discussions with
the SHS administration indicate
that they support this project. One

of the goals of this project is to
encourage current SHS students to
seek advanced degrees by display-
ing the accomplishments of former
students.

We would like to receive input
from alumni and others by provid-
ing information on any alumnus
who has a PhD or equivalent
degree. Please provide us with the
name, SHS graduation year, Uni-
versity, Degree, specialty and year.

Name HS Grad PhD Degree Major College/University
Barbara Elerath Freeman 1959 1991 Mathematics Education Oregon State University
Gerald (Jerry) Dunifer 1959 1968 Physics: Condensed-Matter, Low-Temp UC - San Diego
Carole Kennedy 1959 1994 Psychologist Institute of Transpersonal Psychology
Peter A. Barnett 1963 1979 Law Willamette University College of Law
David B. Castle 1973 1991 Ph.D. in History University of Oregon
Michael D Freeman 1979 1987 Chiropractic
Michael D Freeman 1979 1997 Epidemiology Oregon State University
James Little 1979 1986 Law Willamette University College of Law
Mark Jared Fast 1995 2004 Optometry Pacific University College
Scott Feller 1985 1993 Theoretical physical chemistry UC - Davis
Ron Ilg 1985 Medical Doctor Oregon Health Sciences Univ
Michael Gabe 1996 2005 Medical Doctor New York Medical College
Christine Petit 1997 2010 Sociology University of California
Barbara Ghio 1998 2006 Law Willamette University College of Law
Leah Kaye 2001 2011 Medical Doctor Univ. of Maryland School of Medicine
Josh Ort 2002 2010 Chiropractic Parker College of Chiropractic

You may email this information to
djduerst@aol.com or
mason@silvertonrealty.com. If you
are submitting this information for
someone else, please provide us
with their contact information so
that we can verify and obtain
consent to publish the information.

As of April 1, 2011, the follow-
ing alumni have been added to the
Educational Hall of Fame.

By Rick Rickard ‘60
While walking barefoot in the park
With the warm sun on my face
The world seemed a wonderful place.

At my feet a small squirrel
Danced with an acorn
I felt so lucky to just be here
So lucky to have been born.

Above my head
Birds sang in a tree
I felt so happy to just be here
So happy to simply be me.

The Poetry Corner - The Joy of the Journey
I smiled
Thought of family and friends
Then wondered why
All this eventually ends.

There, walking barefoot
In the park,
I came to the realization
It’s not about the final destination.

It’s the joy of the journey
With family and friends
And that realization made me smile
Yes, it’s family and friends
Who make our lives worthwhile.
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~~~ SHS ALUMNI RECIPES ~~~

Are you aware you can find OLD ISSUES of the Alumni News on our website?

Shrimp Scampi
Dave & Marie Legard ‘70

2 tablespoons butter
1 ½ tablespoons lemon juice
2 tablespoons olive oil
½ cup dry white wine
4 large garlic cloves, minced
pinch of dried hot red-pepper

flakes
¼ cup chopped fresh Italian

(flat-leaf) parsley
1 pound large shrimp, shelled

and deveined
salt
black pepper

1. Heat butter and oil in a heavy
skillet over medium heat until
foam subsides.  Add garlic, pars-
ley, lemon juice, wine, pepper
flakes and salt and pepper to taste.
Bring to a boil, lower heat and
simmer for 3 minutes.

2. Add shrimp to skillet and
cook, stirring frequently, for 5 to 6
minutes, until shrimp are pink.
Remove from the heat.  Place
shrimp on a serving plate and pour
sauce from the skillet over them.
Serve immediately.

Favorite
Casserole
Janice Ashley Culp ‘56

2 Boneless chicken breasts,
cubed and cooked

1 egg, beaten 1 can cream of
mushroom soup

3 slices bread - cubed1 can
chicken noodle soup

Mix all ingredients together.
Pour into greased 9" x 9" casserole
dish. Sprinkle 1 cup crushed Ritz
cracker crumbs over top. Cover
and bake for 45 minutes at 350°.
Remove cover and brown in oven
before serving.

Slow Cooker
Sweet & Sour Pork
(or Chicken)
Judy Nunn ‘60

1 1/2 lb. pork loin, cut into 1-
inch pieces

1 can (14 oz.) pineapple chunks,
drained

1 medium onion, chopped
1 medium green pepper, chopped
1 can (14 1/2 oz.) chicken broth

2 cups Minute white rice, uncooked
1 bottle (14 oz.) Kraft Sweet ‘N

Sour Sauce

Place pork (or chicken) in slow
cooker; top with onion, broth and
sweet ‘n sour sauce. Cook on low
for 8 to 10 hours. Add pineapple,
green pepper and rice; mix well.
Cover and cook an additional 20
minutes. Be careful not to overcook
at this point. Makes 8 servings.

Spinach Madeline
Carmen Smith ‘61

2 packages frozen spinach,
chopped

4 tablespoons butter
1/2 teaspoon salt
2 tablespoons flour
6 oz. roll Jalapeno’s cheese
2 tablespoons chopped onion
1/2 cup evaporated milk
1/2 cup vegetable liquor
1/2 teaspoon black pepper
1 teaspoon Worcestershire sauce
3/4 teaspoon celery salt
3/4 teaspoon garlic salt
Cayenne pepper to taste
Cook spinach according to

package directions. Drain and
reserve liquor. Melt butter in
saucepan. Sauté onions then add
flour, stirring until smooth and

thick. Add seasonings, liquor, milk
and sliced cheese. Stir until melted.
Combine with spinach. May be
served immediately or put into
casserole and topped with bread
crumbs and butter. Excellent if
refrigerated overnight and then
baked. Bake at 375 degrees for 30
minutes. Bake longer if the dish has
been refrigerated. Serves 5-6.

This is a very nice vegetable
dish. Especially good in the winter
and around the holidays.

Lemon Mousse Pie
Nellie Graves ‘56

1 pie crust, baked & cooled
           (I use graham cracker crust)

Filling:
1 envelope unflavored gelatin
1/2 cup lemon juice
1/4 cup water
1 tsp. grated lemon peel
6 to 8 drops yellow food coloring
8 oz. softened cream cheese
1 cup powdered sugar
2 cups whipping cream, whipped

In saucepan, combine gelatin,
lemon juice & water. Let stand 1
min. Stir over medium heat until
dissolved. Stir in lemon peel &
food color. In a bowl, combine
cream cheese & powdered sugar;
beat until smooth. Slowly add
softened gelatin; blend. Chill until
slightly thickened. Fold in whipped
cream. Spoon into crust. Chill at
least 1 hour. Store in refrigerator.

Next issue will include Home-
made Kahlua by Dicy Strom.
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Class of 1966 Sets Reunion Date
Forty-five years ago!   Oh, so young!   It is time for us to gather!   It is time for some fun!

The Class of 1966 is planning a Saturday BBQ on July 30th at Silver Falls State Park, Picnic Shelter area “B”.  Social
networking will start around 11:30 a.m. with lunch to be served about 1:00 p.m.  Food, coffee, and water will be
provided.  Bring your own “other” beverage of choice.  There will be a donation jar in anticipation of collecting funds
for our upcoming 50th Class Reunion in 2016.

On Friday evening, the 29th, we are having a no-host Social at Mac’s Place (201 N. Water St.) to begin around 7:00
p.m.  Come visit, have fun, reminisce!   If you need a place to stay overnight, we have booked a block of rooms at the
Silverton Inn at 310 N. Water Street.   Reservations are limited AND must be made by June 15th.  Call 503-873-
1000.  Please mention you are with the Class of ‘66.

Because this is a no charge picnic for you and a guest, we are asking that you please RSVP to one of the members
of the Reunion Committee listed below.   We don’t want to run out of food, nor do we want to be cooking too much!

And finally, we need your help in finding some of our lost friends.  If you know the location of any of the following,
please let one of our committee members know:

Richard Almquist
Judy Penton-Breeding
Jan Epping
Delores Hanna
Benny Harvey
Sharon Steiger-Hill
Julie Hillisland

Patti Hoffman
Betty Kleinschmidt–Kruger
Doris Knacksted
John Leader
Duane Legan
John Mason
Vicki Matthews

Class Reunion Committee Contacts:
Bonnie Cornwell-Hoblitt - Phone: 503-874-9629/ E-mail: richbonn67@gmail.com
Darrel Thomas - Phone: 503-873-2334
Dave Culver - E-mail: Dacul98@gmail.com

Multi - Class Reunion
1965-1975

All class members from ’65-’75 are invited to
attend a multi-class reunion Saturday, August 6, 2011

at the Wooden Nickel in Silverton.
Informal no host social begins 7 p.m.

 linda3922@hotmail.com

Class representatives:
Please notify their individual classes of the event.

Everyone help spread the word.

Garmin GPS® Raffle
Tickets are $5.00

Need not be present to win!
New at our SHS Alumni Fundraiser will be a

special Raffle Drawing. A Garmin® GPS has
been donated for this purpose by Marcia
Branstetter. You can get your tickets in advance
or buy them at the Fundraiser.

Can’t make it to the Fundraiser?? You don’t
have to miss out on a chance to win the GPS!!
Use the form on page 10 to order your Wii Raffle
Tickets by mail.

The winner will be announced following
dinner on August 5th. If you are not present, we
will contact you by Email or phone.

Lorraine Trowbridge-McKee
John Miller
Vernon Merrell
Kay Whitney-Nesabitt
Virginia Orfield
Jan Wilde
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SHS Alumni Assoc. Schedule for June 2011 to January 2012
Silverton High School Alumni Association meets the third Tuesday of the month, with a few exceptions. We

meet at the Branstetter Building in Silverton, which houses Silverton Realty. The address is 303 Oak St., Silver-
ton, Oregon and our meeting time is 5:15 p.m. Just take the stairs and you’ll find us in the conference room.
Bring your ideas, comments, and suggestions. We welcome all Silverton High School Alumni and teachers.

Jun. 21 (M) Scholarship Fundraiser planning
Jul. 19 (M) Scholarship Fundraiser & Homer Davenport Community Festival final planning session
Aug. 5 12th Annual Scholarship Fundraiser - to be held at Cooley’s Gardens (Info on page 10)
Aug. 5, 6, 7 Park Booth - Need volunteers from Noon to 5:00 p.m.
Aug. 16 (M) BBQ Party for Volunteers and Board Members
Sep. 20 (M) Meeting
Oct. 18 (M) Newsletter Articles Due
Nov. 15 (M) Labeling newsletters
Dec. No meeting - Happy Holidays!
Jan. 17 (M) Annual Meeting

Election of Trustee & Officers; Determine scholarship amount

We’re looking for volunteers to work in our Alumni booth in the park during the Homer Davenport Commu-
nity Festival weekend Aug. 5, 6 & 7. Our booth should be located near the entrance to the park, and it is a great
opportunity to greet the visitors as they stroll by.

If you’d like to sign up for an hour or two (or more), please contact Mason Branstetter, 503-873-3545 or send
him an email - mason@silvertonrealty.com.

Are you aware you can find OLD ISSUES of the Alumni News on our website?

News Article Deadline
for December  2011 issue is:

October 18,  2011
Plan your reunion and keep
your classmates up to date!

Class of 1956
by Cathy Lauer

Plans are being made for our 55-
year celebration on August 5th and
6th. We will meet on Friday
evening for the Alumni & Friends
Fundraiser and dinner party at a
new location. Cooley’s Gardens
will be host to the group in their
storage building and the theme will
be western & casual dress. Tables
will be set up in our own special
area for the Class of ’56.

Saturday we are dispensing with
the usual evening dinner party.  We
will meet instead in the afternoon at
the home of Loretta & Ray Kaser
for a fun-filled class picnic.  Fur-
ther information will be forthcom-
ing.

Your class representatives are
listed in this issue of Silverton
Alumni News being mailed to you.

Planning a Reunion??
We send complimentary copies

to all classes holding reunions. If
your graduating year ends in 1 or 6,
your classmates will receive this
June issue. It’s important that we
have a current mailing address so
we can send the newsletter to you.
You wouldn’t want to miss your
class reunion!

If your graduating year ends in 2
or 7, classmates will receive the
Dec. 2011 and June 2012 issues.
Let us help you get started by

Please keep us informed of any
address changes or new email
addresses.  We hope you can attend
one or both of these events.  See
you in August!

sending you a Roster of the ad-
dresses we have on file for your
class.

Of course we encourage you to
join the SHS Alumni Assoc. Dues
are only $5.00 per year. There’s a
form inside the back cover.
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1938 (Contact person needed)
1939 Marjorie Kaufman Paulson  1 Towers Ln. #2263 Mt. Angel, OR 97362 (503) 845-7266
1940 Carolyn Simmons 4978 Blue Grass Ln. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8055

carysimmon@aol.com
1941 Donna Krug Ramseyer Liechty       1 Towers Ln. #2161 Mt. Angel, OR 97362 (503) 845-7261
1942 Don David 601 Ross Ave. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-4295

dondorisdav@frontier.com
1943 Bernard Bennett PO Box 264 Mill City, OR 97360 (503) 897-2299
1944 Marilyn Moe Frick 500 N James St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2502
1945 Vades Dickerson Crockett    114 W Center St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-4650

Don Peters 17496 Silver Falls Hwy SE Sublimity, OR 97385 (503) 769-6784
1946 Dolores Herr Blust 3115 Oakcrest Dr. NW Salem, OR 97304 (503) 763-1996
1947 Beverly Marcoe Haslebacher    7142 74th Ave NE Salem, OR 97305 (503) 393-5861
1948 Joan Jarnagin Doyle 3100 Turner Rd. SE #613 Salem, OR 97302 (503) 362-8044

maynardjoan@peoplepc.com
Lawrence Fisher 1648 Eagle St SE Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 769-6650

1949 Jack Hande 21010 Grade Rd. SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3581
1950 Caroline Johnson 8077 Mt. Angel Hwy. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-4801
1951 Loel Wright 1739 Nut Tree Dr. NW Salem, OR 97304 (503) 585-2849

LoJan54@pcez.com
1952 Mary Ann Miles 305 Keene Ave. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5507

mrskm1@aol.com
1953 Derine Albrich PO Box 451 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0358

derine.albrich@gmail.com
Howard (Cubby) Poppleton   34587 Mtn. View Pl. NE Albany, OR 97322 (541) 928-1369

1954 Erma Copple 1353 Brenner St. NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 364-6927
Ruth Kaser 38111 S Nowlens Bridge Rd. Molalla, OR 97038 (503) 873-5990

1955 Earlene Ross Ertelt 13306 Monitor-McKee Rd. Woodburn, OR 97071 (503) 634-2497
Dave Gentry 393 W Regis St. Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 769-2233

drmlgen@gmail.com
Raymond Kaser 828 Sun Valley Ct. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8106

1956 Nellie Graves 18465 S. Abiqua Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-1409
EWNRGraves1@aol.com

Cathy Reinhart Lauer 2743 SE 36th Ave Portland, OR 97202 (503) 232-9093
catlauer@comcast.net

Fritz Skirvin 6694 Rippling Brook Dr. SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 581-9372
fskirvin@msn.com

1957 Jeanette Olafson 7132 Gallon House Rd. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5588
1958 Jim Heater 4672 Drift Creek Rd. SE Sublimity, OR 97385 (503) 769-7127

        (fax) (503) 769-3549
Tom Lynch 4389 Victor Point Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2235

1959 Verna Stumpff Thayer 755 Thompson Ave. NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 581-8231
vernajt@comcast.net

1960 Judy Ernst Nunn 4728 Jade St. NE Salem, OR 97305 (503) 390-3816
nunnjk@comcast.net

1961 John Smith 104 Random Oaks Ln. Mandeville, LA 70448 (985) 626-1426
 Randomjohn@aol.com

1962 Wendel Mann PO Box 20391 Keizer, OR 97307 (503) 390-4080
wendel.mann@comcast.net

George Pool 245 Edgewood Dr. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5075
ggnkpool@msn.com

1963 Mason Branstetter 303 Oak St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3545
mason@silvertonrealty.com

1964 Deanna Taylor Brand 2805 Maranta St. Eugene, OR 97404 (541) 607-6527
1965 Larry & Sharon Jones 4461 Beck Ave. SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 585-2758

Larry.Jones10@comcast.net

Year Class Reps Address City/State Zip Phone

Visit our Alumni website: www.shsfoxes.com



Year Class Reps Address City/State Zip Phone
1966 Bonnie Hoblitt PO Box 718 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 874-9629

richbonn67@gmail.com
Darrel Thomas 319 McClaine St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2334

1967 Anita Palmquist Crawford 3667 Silverstone Dr. NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 585-1174
anitacrwfrd@yahoo.com

1968 Donna Kaser Aljets 324 Hazel St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2944
Judy Schmidt 1328 S Water St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8420

1969 Dian Jones Forster 17919 Hazelnut Ridge Rd NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8401
1970 Darby Hector 310 Apple Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2240

Sherry Blackburn Hoefel 1115 Tenino Dr Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-2283
hoefelhaus@gmail.com

1971 Linda Schmidt Anderson 322 Mill St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3922
Linda3922@hotmail.com

Elaine Simmons Marvel 3555 Deer Lake Ct. SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 585-8626
ElaineMarvel@gmail.com

1972 Alan Robertson 714 J David St SE Salem, OR 97306 (503) 581-6521
Ann May 4109 Ingleside Loop SE Lacey, WA 98503 (360) 459-4490

amayt54@comcast.net
1973 Sherry & Barry DeSantis 19500 DeSantis Ln. SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3497

Shannon Smith Gooch 1840 E Pine St. Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 769-7985
1974 Dave & Jan Foster 916 N Water St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3563

Scott Marcum 1181 Oak St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3966
1975 Herb Barnes 8748 Enclid St. NE Salem, OR 97305 (503) 362-3010

marybarnes@netzero.net
1976 Bonnie Thomas Brockamp 14866 Alluis Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-5745

Jimbro4@frontier.com
Beckie Davis Jackson 6202 4-J Ln SE Salem, OR 97317 (503) 743-2028

Jacksonumber24@aol.com
1977 Renee Parenteau 1951 N Market St. #6 Jacksonville, FL 32206 (310) 406-7667

renee@reneeparenteau.com
1978 Judy Scott-Gormley 1994 Highberger Lp Aumsvlle, OR 97325 (503) 448-1069

Cell: (503) 932-1123 Judy_scott_2000@yahoo.com
1979 Tracy Miles Duerst 14446 Riches Rd. SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8441

djduerst@aol.com
1980 (Rep Needed)
1981 Tammy McElroy Brockamp   1880 Nebraska Ave NE Salem, OR 97301 (503) 375-9289
1982 Patti Miles Tischer 1356 Meadowlark Dr NE Keizer, OR 97303 (503) 856-9524

Patische@aol.com
1983 Michele Fennimore 131 Drift Creek Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-7817

michele@iokafarms.com
1984 Anne Zach Ferguson 9297 Boedigheimer Rd Stayton, OR 97383 (503) 767-3270
1985 Kim Amstutz McAllister PO Box 179 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0514

ginger@Molalla.net
Tina McCallister-Boothe Mail: PO Box 19029 Fresno, CA 93790 (559) 227-7852

Home: 5816 N Maruyama Ave  tinkerbell93790@yahoo.com
1986 Megan McNulty Boaz (503) 749-3006

Tonia Totland Kuenzi PO Box 354 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3799
1987 Shannon Sharrar Rice 228 SW Forest Cove Rd West Linn, OR 97068 (503) 723-8492

Kim Robert Brockamp 814 Cox Way Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-9225
jkrbbrockamp@frontier.com

1988 Dawn Taylor Norris 17123 Powers Creek Lp Rd Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3085
dawnnorris1969@yahoo.com

Peter Antonson 415 SW Augustus Dr Dallas, OR 97338 (503) 623-1030
1989 Sandi Collins Hildreth 6318 SW 32nd Ave Portland, OR 97201 (503) 937-7489

sandi.hildreth@wk.com
1990 Karen Schwab Fink PO Box 824 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 874-9600
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Year Class Reps Address City/State Zip Phone
1991 Darle McVay 800 Shelokum Dr. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3960

darlamcvay@hotmail.com
1992 Garrett Pool 844 Sun Valley Ave Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0150

Scott Steffen 4422 Howell Prairie Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8734
1993 Adam Sully (Garcia) 1390 Drift Creek Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-4174

 sullys_4@yahoo.com
1994 Meredith Branstetter Wertz      303 Oak St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-3545
1995 Elizabeth Gunter Magee 321 Carnelia St. SE Salem, OR 97306 (503) 990-1351

emagee31@gmail.com
1996 Megan Hartley 14970 SW Conor Cr Beaverton, OR 97006 (503) 508-6600

mhartley26@hotmail.com
1996 April Deshaw Purdy PO Box 527 Mt. Angel, OR 97362 (503) 845-6789
1997 Pam Watkins Gregory 38 Bridle Ln Aliso Viejo, CA 92656 (949) 637-3939
1998 Angela Loe Rose PO Box 885 Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 874-0515

1999 (Rep Needed)
2000 (Rep Needed)
2001 Kelly Harris 145 Paseo de la Concha #C Redondo Beach, CA 90277 (503) 851-6790

Kellybean607@gmail.com
Jordan Sandau Salem, OR 97301 dbsandau@juno.com

2002 Mary Steers 1050 Reserve St. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 606-0580
Mitch Corbet 620 NW 27th St. Corvallis, OR 97330 (208) 315-2125

Mitchcorb@gmail.com
2003 Kirsten Funrue 1748 Victor Point Rd. NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-6575

Brittney Lively 1344 Wagon Wheel Ct. Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-0500
2004 Emily Duerst 14446 Riches Rd SE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 873-8441

silverdancer86@aol.com
2005 Brianna Wolterman 4877 Blue Grass Ln NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 602-8803

bakey05@yahoo.com
2006 Elizabeth Craig 9281 Silverton Rd NE Silverton, OR 97381 (503) 551-0728
2007 (Rep Needed)
2008 (Rep Needed)
2009 (Rep Needed)
2010 (Rep Needed)
2011 (Rep Needed)

In 2012, the class of 2007 may be planning their 5-year reunion. Contact Judy Nunn
or Mason Branstetter for a Roster of your class to help you get started! Contact info is
on page 2.
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Are you a Member?
Your $5.00 dues help support this

newsletter, in addition to adding to
the scholarship fund.

Check your mailing label. If it
says “complimentary copy”, we’d
like to invite you to join our organi-
zation. All who attended Silverton
High School are alumni, but it
takes more than that to become a
member of the Silverton High
School Alumni Association.

Our goal is to award each high
school graduate a scholarship to help
further his or her education.

There’s an application and
donation form on page 19 this
newsletter. Please join us in our
endeavor.

When Do We Meet?
Our Alumni Association is getting

stronger because of the volunteers
who keep it growing. Often we are
asked if there is anything that
someone can do to help out or attend
our meetings.

Monthly meetings are held the
third Tuesday at the Silverton Realty

Conference Room upstairs at 303
Oak Street and start at 5:15 p.m. and
normally last about an hour. A
current schedule can be found on our
website: www.shsfoxes.com. The
schedule  is also printed in this issue
of the newsletter, page 15. Anyone
and everyone is invited to attend the
meetings.  Note we usually skip
December.

If you have questions, please feel
free to contact: Mason at (503) 873-
3545 or Email:
mason@silvertonrealty.com or
Judy (503) 390-3816 or Email:
Nunnjk@comcast.net.



SHS Alumni Association Membership

 New Application  or Renewal Date: ______________

Annual dues are $5.00 per Member. Lifetime memberships are available for a minimum
$500 scholarship donation. Lifetime membership need not be paid in a lump sum; once
your annual donations have totaled to $500, you become a Lifetime Member. Any
additional donations are welcome and will be added to our scholarship fund.

Your Donations are
TAX DEDUCTIBLE!!

501,(c),(3) tax designation : # 20-2021613

Full Name _________________________________ Maiden Name _______________________

Address ___________________________City ____________ State _____ Zip _________

Class YEAR  _____ Spouse an SHS GRAD? (circle) YES / NO - Class YEAR if YES  ___

Spouse _______________________________ Spouse Maiden Name __________________

SHS TEACHER? (circle)  YES / NO LAST YEAR AT SHS ___________________

Wedding Date: ____________________ Day Phone No. (____)____________________

E-mail : __________________________ Home Phone     (____)____________________

PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:

SHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
303 OAK ST.
SILVERTON, OR 97381

Membership at $5 each __________________
Multiple years are encouraged, e.g. $5 X 5 = $25

Scholarship Donation ___________________

TOTAL ENCLOSED: ___________________

(PLEASE - NO CASH - YOUR CANCELED CHECK IS YOUR RECEIPT.)

Privacy Policy: SHSAA does not sell or trade names and/or addresses of alumni. Our purpose is to keep a current database
of all alumni. With this information, we propose to help each class in locating their classmates when they are planning a
reunion. We do, however, share the addresses within that class and with other alumni.
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Annual Fundraiser

is sc
heduled for

August 5
, 2011

See inside for details

WANTED: YEARBOOKS
There are many Alumni that missed out on the opportunity to pur-

chase a yearbook while in school. There are others who no longer have
their yearbooks for various reasons and wish to obtain one. The alumni
association does have a supply of yearbooks for sale, however there are
many requests for books that we do not have.

Those requests have been added to a waitlist which continues to grow.
Books are being requested for the following years: 1948, 1950, 1951,
1960, 1962, 1965-1968, 1972-1977, 1981-1989, 1999, 2001 and 2007. If
you have a yearbook that you no longer want please consider donating it
to the Silverton High School Alumni Association. Donations will be
accepted at the alumni office at 303 Oak St., Silverton. We will sell the
yearbooks with the proceeds to be used for scholarships.

Please contact me at djduerst@aol.com or 503 873-8441 if you have
any questions or wish to be added to a waitlist for a yearbook.

Alumni Fundraiser
Dinner and Silent
Auction

The annual SHS Alumni
Fundraiser will be held August 5,
2011 at Cooley’s Gardens. This
will be a much different setting
than we’ve had in the past.

Cooley’s is located at 11553
Silverton Rd. NE, but turn onto
Brush Creek Rd. to park and enter
at the back gate. The front gate on
Silverton Road will not be open.

Back gate opens at 4:30 p.m.
and the no-host bar opens at 5:00
p.m. with buffet dinner starting at
6:00 p.m.

For tickets see page 10 at the
center of this newsletter.


